cpa

nvironmental Protection Agency

Submitter: Mr. Michael McPartland
Organisation Name: Inland Fisheries Ireland
Submission Title: Submission Received by Email
Submission Reference No.: S011274

Submission Received: 11 August 2023

Applicant: Uisce Eireann

Reg. No.: D0056-02

See below for Submission details.

Attachments are displayed on the following page(s).

Submission S011274 Pagelof 3



Eve O'Sullivan

Subject: Waste Water Discharge Licence application by Uisce Eireann, Colvill House, 24-26 Talbot Street,
Dublin 1, in respect of Midleton agglomeration, Reference No:  D0056-02
Attachments: 23-24.doc

From: Michael McPartland <Michael.McPartland@fisheriesireland.ie>

Sent: Friday 11 August 2023 12:14

To: Licensing Staff <licensing@epa.ie>

Subject: Waste Water Discharge Licence application by Uisce Eireann, Colvill House, 24-26 Talbot Street, Dublin 1, in
respect of Midleton agglomeration, Reference No: D0056-02

A chara

Please find attached submission

Michael Mc Partland
Senior Fisheries Environmental Officer.

lascach Intire Eireann
Inland Fisheries Ireland
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Sunnyside House, Macroom, Co. Cork, Ireland. P12 X602

Help Protect Ireland’s Inland Fisheries

Michael McPartland
Senior Fisheries Environmental Officer
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lascach Intire Eireann
Inland Fisheries Ireland

Environmental Protection Agency
Johnstown Castle Estate

Co. Wexford

Y35 W821

11 August 2023

RE:  Waste Water Discharge Licence application by Uisce Eireann, Colvill House,
24-26 Talbot Street, Dublin 1, in respect of Midleton agglomeration,
Reference No: D0056-02

A chara,
Thank you for your notification of the above-mentioned application.

While IFI welcomes all proposals to improve wastewater treatment facilities, it also
considers that all improvements should be compatible with preserving and improving
existing receiving water quality and meeting existing legislative requirements with
respect to water quality standards. In this case the relevant water quality standards are
prescribed by the Environmental Objectives (Surface Waters) Regulations 2009 and
the Shellfish Waters Directive (79/923/EEC)

With respect to proposed pumping stations IFI would ask stations are designed and
operated in a manner so that there is no overflow discharge to waters. Upgrades
should prioritize the separation of combined networks to negate the need for
overflows at either treatment plants or treatment plants.

Yours sincerely,

Michael Mc Partland.
Environmental Officer.

IFI Macroom, Sunnyside House, Macroom, Co. Cork
026-41221  macroom@fisheries.ie www.fisheriesireland.ie

Submission S011274 Page 3 of 3



